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The NRCS EQIP program
has been adding various
practices that can be

done on farms. This is a con-
tract program to do different
conservation practices. One
new practice that has been
approved in Illinois, and pos-
sibly other states, is a forestry

management practice. When you get time this
summer, go in and sign up.

In Illinois, our forest lands have been invaded
by another invasive species that is altering the
forest makeup and stopping tree regeneration.
That invasive species is bush honeysuckle.
Once thought to be a good conservation plant, it
is now dominating the understory in many
woods.

Control can be difficult especially in high-
quality woods. The problem is herbicides that
will control bush honeysuckle will also kill the
desirable plants, unless you properly time the
application.

Mowing has not been effective in most situa-
tions, especially in more open woods. In fact, it
can increase the density of the bush honey-
suckle. If you are going to use herbicides, sum-
mer application of triclopyr (Garlon) at 2 percent

concentration plus a 0.5 percent non-ionic sur-
factant will do a good job. But remember, it will
kill all broadleaf plants, including tree
seedlings, wildflowers, etc.

Glyphosate at 1.5 percent after flowering until
mid-September will control mature honeysuckle
as well as any other plants you spray. To be
more careful, a basal bark treatment of triclopyr
at 20 percent concentration mixed with a basal
oil is very effective. Spray the bottom 12 to 15
inches of the stem, and control can be 40 per-
cent for plants 5 feet or less. Adding Stalker or
Arsenal will greatly increase the control, but
surrounding trees may be killed with these
products. If you are energetic, you can cut sur-
face treatment of glyphosate at 1:1 concentra-
tion painted on the stump.

In high-quality woods with many wild flowers
or tree seedlings, wait until late October after
these plants have dropped their leaves. Bush
honeysuckle will retain its leaves much later, so
this narrow window of application timing can be
used to spray a glyphosate or garlon foliar
spray.

Whatever method you use, applying for an
EQIP practice may provide some funds to get
this work done. Applications are being accepted
until October 1. ∆
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